
Lutheran Lay Fellowship of Metropolitan Washington DC 

 
 

LUNCHEON MEETING 
Thursday, October 2, 2014 – 12:00 noon 

 
Saint Luke Lutheran Church 

9100 Colesville Road at Dale Drive 
Silver Spring, MD 20910 

 
 
 
Opening Announcements 
 
President  Bob Sargeant opened the meeting at 12:10.  He reminded of the call for ushers 
for the annual Reformation service at the National Cathedral.  October birthdays are 
being celebrated by John Priebe (11th), and David Berg who turns 70 on the 25th.  There 
were no first time visitors, nor anniversaries to celebrate. 
 
After lunch Bob called attention to copies of articles he’d placed on each table. One was 
an article from the LSS/NCA newsletter. Another related to the Presiding Bishops of the 
ELCA, the ELCC, and the Anglican Churches in the US and in Canada.  Three of them 
are women.   
 
Faye Codding announced Fellowship Square Foundation’s Christmas plans.  Residents 
can receive Winter Gifts of grocery store gift cards (Giant and Safeway), and large print 
Bibles, preferably King James Version.  Wrapping is optional. Gift cards may be placed 
in greeting cards. This is a long-time tradition, and is especially important to residents 
whose funds often run low at the end of the year.  The gift cards can be used for co-pays 
for medicines, or for cleaning supplies which are not covered by food stamps.  You may 
purchase a Bible and bring to an upcoming meeting or a check for $10.00 with Bible in 
the memo line. Grocery cards can also be brought to a meeting or we can purchase them 
for you. All checks should be made out to Fellowship Square and have the designated 
item listed in the memo line.  We need to have either checks, grocery cards or bibles by 
the December 4 meeting or gifts may be mailed to Faye Codding at the Hunter’s Woods 
address:  2231 Colts Neck Road, Reston, VA 20191. For more info: Phone: 703-860-
2536, Fax: 703-716-4480. If you have questions, please contact Faye Codding 
at fcodding@fellowshipsquare.org.  Thank you for your support for the low income 
elderly that we care for together! 
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Ellie Wegner announced the following continuing groups: 
 

 Monday nights at First Trinity Lutheran Church  - employment group 

 Thursday nights at Georgetown Lutheran Church – memoir writing group 

The previously announced Gifts of Hope Benefit Concert is October 12 at Redeemer 
Lutheran Church, McLean.  Gifts of Hope has a new website: 
http://www.giftsofhopedc.org/  
David Berg announced the next several months meetings: 
 

 Thursday, November 6, 2014: John Graff "The Ministry of All God's People:  
Called to What?" 

 Thursday, December 4, 2014  "Christmas Songfest" 

 There will be no January meeting, as the regular meeting date is New Year’s Day. 

 
Opening Devotion 
 
Dave Lambert, a long-time LLF member, gave today's devotional.  The collect, an 
ancient pattern of prayer, is short and to the point, yet has a rich content.  Archbishop 
Thomas Cranmer established the Book of Common Prayer in 1549, writing some collects 
and passing along other more ancient ones.  Some denominations use collects more than 
others; collects are routinely used in Catholic, Anglican, Episcopal, Lutheran and some 
United Methodist churches.   
 
There are always 5 parts to a collect: address, ascription, petition, intent and doxology. 
He read the Collect for Purity with traditional wording from 1549.  Dave commented that 
today's luncheon is being held at St. Luke Lutheran Church so he read the contemporary 
collect for the Holy Day of St. Luke, October 18.  Luke was a physician so the theme of 
this collect is one of healing.  He continued reading collects from the Episcopal Book of 
Common Prayer for Christmas Day, Easter and Whitsunday. 
 
He then ended with a Table Grace Collect he wrote ten years ago:  God of power and 
might, who made the earth and everything in it, including the bounty of the harvest fields; 
give us today our daily bread, to nourish our bodies so we have the strength to serve you 
better.  We ask this through Christ our Lord, who lives and reigns with you and the Holy 
Spirit, one God, now and for ever. Amen. 
 
Dave passed out a worksheet with the Collect for Purity and a 5-step method of 
constructing a collect.  He challenged the attendees to write a collect of their own over 
lunch.  (see attachment) 
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Introduction of Speaker 
 
David Berg introduced the speaker and program with a reading about an old person’s 
reflection on the great freedom that comes with aging.   
 
Dave Ryan, an OLLI member since spring 2011, is currently Director of the Osher 
Lifelong Learning Institute at George Mason University (OLLI-Mason) Outreach 
Committee. After graduating from Michigan State University with a Master’s Degree in 
Advertising, he served in the U.S. Army as a newspaper reporter, and then worked for 35 
years in the media relations office at U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
Headquarters in Washington prior to retiring in Sept. 2010. 
 
He will speak on Lifelong Learning: The OLLI Experience stimulating educational, 
leadership & social opportunities for the active retiree The Osher Lifelong Learning 
Institute at George Mason University (OLLI-Mason) is a member-run, non-profit 
organization established to provide first class educational, social and cultural 
opportunities for active adults in Northern Virginia. Whatever your interest - languages to 
investment, religion to science - OLLI-Mason offers stimulating classes, in-depth special 
events, and engaging social opportunities designed by members for members. 
Participants enjoy access to unlimited courses with no homework, no exams, no required 
college degree, and no age threshold. OLLI is about learning just for the sheer joy of 
learning.   
 
For more information see http://olli.gmu.edu  
 
 
Presentation 
 
Thanks to the generosity of the The Bernard Osher Foundation, the network of Osher 
Lifelong Learning Institutes across the United States is meeting the needs of older 
learners who want to learn simply for the joy of learning and personal fulfillment. The 
Bernard Osher Foundation, a philanthropic organization headquartered in San Francisco, 
has supported higher education and the arts since 1977. Post-secondary scholarships are 
provided to selected institutions nationally, with a recent emphasis on meeting the needs 
of reentry students. The Foundation supports a growing national network of lifelong 
learning institutes for seasoned adults located at 118 colleges and universities from Maine 
to Hawaii and Alaska. 
 
The George Mason sites are in Fairfax, Reston, and in Sterling, VA in Loudon County. 
American University and Johns Hopkins University also have OLLI programs.   Only 
two people present had heard of OLLI before this meeting announcement.  But there are 
1000+ members and more than a $ ½ million budget. 360 courses range from the arts to 
the sciences.  Each term there are seven courses on religion.  Examples of courses 
include, the Internet Cloud, Stem Cells, Supreme Court Cases, Financial Crisis, Genes, 
Destiny & Aging. Courses are created by OLLI members for OLLI members.   
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There’s no homework or final exam. Speakers include many of the government and 
media leaders of the greater Washington, DC area.  Courses vary in length from one-time 
to 12 weeks.  Catalogs were available to attendees.  
 
OLLI is a volunteer-driven organization. Membership includes unlimited courses and 
special events, social activities, trips, and George Mason affiliate privileges. The focus is 
not merely intellectual stimulation but socializing as well.  There are 21 Special Interest 
Clubs.  Trips include dining in the Shenandoah Valley, and one to Las Vegas and 
Southwestern Utah Parks.  
 
George Mason Affiliate Benefits include use of the library, fitness clubs, and discounted 
entertainment on campus.  OLLI in turn provides student scholarship assistance.  
Call 703-503-3384 to enroll in two free courses.  Or contact Dave Ryan at 
d.ryan8@me.com.  Membership is $150 which can be paid in monthly installments.   
Attendees shared info of similar programs in Montgomery and Prince George’s Counties 
(SAGE).  People interested in expanding OLLI should contact the National Resource 
Center for the Osher Lifelong Learning Institutes at Osher.net.   
 
 
Closing 
 
Bob Sargeant concluded the meeting by encouraging members to think of ways we can 
connect resources such as this to our various congregations and communities.  A 70% 
increase in senior citizens is expected in this area within the next few years.    
 
The meeting adjourned at 2:00 p.m. after prayer offered by Dave Berg.  
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The Collect for Purity 
(Book of Common Prayer, 1549) 

 
Address to God:  Almighty God,  

 
Ascription, God’s attributes or an 
offering of praise: 
 

 unto whom all hearts be open, all desires known, and 
from whom no secrets are hid;  
 

Petition, a form of prayer requesting 
special favors: 
 

 Cleanse the thoughts of our hearts by the inspiration of 
thy holy spirit,  

Intent: a reference to the desired 
results of the petition: 
 

 that we may perfectly love thee, and worthily magnify 
thy holy name, 

Doxology, a concluding prayer, 
usually in Trinitarian form: 
 

 through Christ our Lord  Amen. 
 

 

Write your own Collect 
 
Address to God:   

 
 

   
Ascription, God’s attributes or an 
offering of praise: 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 

   
Petition, a form of prayer requesting 
special favors: 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 

   
Intent: a reference to the desired 
results of the petition: 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 

   
Doxology, a concluding prayer, 
many times in Trinitarian form: 

  
 
 

 





Offerings 
At OLLI-Mason, you'll find no homework, 
no exams, no grades, and no age threshold 
-just learning for the sheer joy of learning. 
And it is not just educational- all this takes 
place in a wonderfully warm and welcoming 
social atmosphere. 

Classes are held weekdays from 9:30 am 
to 3:30 pm throughout the year over four 
terms - eight weeks in the spring and fall, 
six weeks in the summer and four weeks in 
the winter. 

One annual fee pays for a full year of 
membership, which includes unlimited 
enrollment in courses and special events, 
subject only to class-size limitations. 

Not ready for full membership? OLLI 
offers a one-time only introductory 
membership, which includes the same 
unlimited enrollment in courses and 
special events but for only one term. 

Just want to test the waters? Prospective 
members may contact the office for 
approval to attend two free class sessions. 

Choices 

Courses 
OLLI-Mason offers more than 350 classes per 
year in all areas of interest, including: 

• Art/Music 
• Economics/Finance 
• History 
• Humanities/Social Sciences 
• Religion/Ethics/Philosophy 
• Languages 
• Current Events 
• Literature/Theater/Writing 
• Science/Technology/Health 

Special Events 
OLLI-Mason offers numerous presentations on 
"hot topics," field trips to museums and historical 
sites, plays and musical performances and 
organized tours. 

Clubs 
• Book 

• Bridge 

• Cooking 

+ Craft 
• History 

+ Home 

• iPad Users 

• MahJongg 

• Recorder 
Consort 

• Investment 

• Photography 

• Classic Fiction 

• Memoir Writing 

• Daily News 

• Walking 

+ Knit/Needlework 

• Tai Chi 

• Travel 

• Personal Computer 
User 



Songs from the  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Enjoy the music of jazz vocalist, 

songwriter, pianist   

www.giftsofhopemetrodc.org    

Free 
Admission 

Free Will Offering 

supports 

 Gifts of Hope 
 

 

 

Redeemer Lutheran Church 

1545 Chain Bridge Road 

McLean, Virginia 

Generous matching gifts from 

Thrivent Financial (Fairfax Chapter) 
 



Crescent Project Presents  
 

MISSIO DEI 
Movement of God amid collision of nations:  
Bringing the hope of Christ in time of chaos 

 

 
Dr. Eugene Bunkowske is the Fiechtner Endowed Chair Professor Christian 
Outreach at Oswald Hoffman Institute at Concordia University in St. Paul, Minn. 
Between 1982 and 2002, Dr. Bunkowske served as a professor at Concordia 
Theological Seminary at Fort Wayne, Ind., creating the Ph.D. program in 
missiology. He also served as co-founder of the Lutheran Bible Translators and 
founder of the Lutheran Society for Missiology. From 1989 to 1998, Dr. 
Bunkowske served as a vice president of the LCMS. He received his doctorate in 
linguistics from the University of California, Los Angeles. 

 
Join Us [8:30 AM to 3 PM] Saturday, Oct. 25th at 

Prince of Peace Lutheran Church 
8304 Old Keene Mill Road 

Springfield, VA   22152 
Register at www.poplc.org/missio-dei First 20 get a free book  

 

SAVE THE DATE SAVE THE DATE SAVE THE DATE SAVE THE DATE 

http://www.poplc.org/missio-dei


Crescent Project Presents 

Leaning into Christ 
in the Tough Places   

 

 
 

  
 

 
KATE MCCORD lived and worked in Afghanistan from 2005 to 2010. During her years in 
country, she worked as a humanitarian aid worker, delivering projects to benefit the people 
of Afghanistan. She also learned the local language and developed deep and lasting 
friendships with local Afghans. Prior to moving to Afghanistan, McCord worked in the 
international corporate community as a business process and strategy consultant. Currently, 
McCord serves Christ through writing, speaking, and spiritual direction. She is the author of 
In the Land of Blue Burqas published by Moody Publishers in 2011. 
 
 
 

 

January 31, 2015 
St. John’s Lutheran Church 

5952 Franconia Road 
Alexandria, VA 22310 

 
 
 
SAVE THE DATE SAVE THE DATE SAVE THE DATE 
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